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Alexander Gunyon

From: Linda Ponder 
Sent: 03 June 2024 02:30
To: Consultations
Subject: Canterbury City Council local Plan to 2040 - The Hill, Littlebourne and Land North 

mof Court Hill

Categories: Blue category

--Email From External Account-- I am writing to strongly object to the proposed developement of The Hill, Littlebourne and land North of Court Hill.   Littlebourne is a Village and these proposed developments will turn us into an urban extension of Canterbury.   Kent has always been a county of villages and Littlebourne village is already at full capacity for Doctors, Schools and transport plus sewage and will be of no advantage to our local young people as most will not be able to afford the houses anyway.  The Hill in Littlebourne is prime agricultural land and since leaving the EU we need to produce more food for ourselves and yet you wish to build on this agricultural land. Where are all these people coming from and how will they get to work etc as our road system is already at full capacity. For months the sewers from Bridge and beyond to Littlebourne have had to be pumped out 4 and 5 times a day with road closures of 15 minutes each time and now there is talk of a treatment plant being provided for these new developments but if the proposed water is pumped into the Little Stour we all know from the experience of many such treatment plants that it is never properly clean and will therefore contaminate one of the finest chalk streams in the UK,   I can see no advantage whatsoever in allowing these proposed developments to proceed and as a resident of Littlebourne I strongly object.   Linda Ponder (Mrs) 
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